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MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:



June 14, 2018
Place:



3rd Floor Conference Room                                






500 North Calvert Street  






Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:


Steven A. Arndt, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman
H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Vice Chairman

Pastor Farinas, P.E., Secretary

David G. Mongan, P.E.

Karl Rickert, P.E.






Sandra Murphy






Justin Williams, Esq.
Others Present:
Steve Long, Executive Director





James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director






Susan Cherry, Chief of Litigation






Ruby Courtney, Board Administrator






Joseph Scheffey






Joshua Markle




















Absent:   


Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.






Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board

_______________________________________

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Arndt called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the May 10, 2018 Board meeting as submitted.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY



Motion (II) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Rickert, and unanimously carried to approve 18 applications for reciprocity as follows:



52836  Maged A. Aboelata



 
52840  Ryan D. Foley


52837  Yue Cao







52841  Jesus E. Gomez









52838  Julieta A. Ceballos




52842  Joo Seng Gui


52839  Sean T. DiBartolo





52843  David W. Hart
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont’d)



52844  Daniel R. Hershey





52849  Mehaboob Shaik



52845  Tong K. Kim






52850  David A. Socha



52846  Daniel L. Laporte Plaza



52851  Allen F. Wagner



52847  Leah W. L’Ecuyer





52852  Bailey J. Wilfong



52848  Leonard C. Quick





52853  Ilkwon Yoo
EXECUTIVE SESSION



Motion (III) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:02 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §3-305(b)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:30 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
Mr. Farinas reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee

at its meeting on June 14, 2018.

16-PE-05

OAH decision received


16-PE-31

AAA


17-PE-20

Investigating

17-PE-27

AAA







17-PE-34

AAA


17-PE-94

Investigating





17-PE-96

Investigating



18-PE-01

Investigating





18-PE-02

AAA
18-PE-03

Appealed – Hearing scheduled July 11, 2018
18-PE-18

AAA

18-PE-33

AAA
18-PE-69

AAA

18-PE-70
Investigating

18-PE-71
AAA

18-PE-73
Investigating

18-PE-76

Investigating

18-PE-77

Investigating
18-PE-79

Investigating
18-PE-80

Investigating

18-PE-81         Investigating

18-PE-82

Investigating

18-PE-83

Investigating

18-PE-84         Investigating
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT (Cont’d)



18-PE-85

Investigating



18-PE-86

Investigating



18-PE-87

Investigating
Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously

carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.

NEW BUSINESS
NCEES Northeast Zone Meeting



Chairman Arndt summarized the issues discussed at the NCEES Northeast Zone Meeting held May 17-19, 2018 in Portland, ME.  Chairman Arndt stated no action was taken regarding Emeritus members who serve on committees.  He asked the committee to continue this  discussion at the Annual Meeting.



Chairman Arndt stated that NCEES is considering funding member board Executive Directors and there was a discussion on fee reductions for students.  He also mentioned the proposed policy to waive CPC requirements for those working on a graduate degree.  Chairman Arndt feels this will be administratively challenging since some schools award more hours than others and not all students are attending full-time. 


Mr. Harclerode mentioned that the EPE Committee is looking for diversity for committee members and is discussing capping the number of years a committee member can serve. Mr. Harclerode also mentioned that the Software Engineering exam has been eliminated because only 25 people took the exam and 100 people are needed to continue to offer the exam.  Chairman Arndt stated the Board should discuss the licensing of Software Engineers since this will create a problem in the future. 



Chairman Arndt noted that a webinar on the motions to be presented at the NCEES Annual Meeting is available online.  He asked that the Board members view the webinar if possible.
OLD BUSINESS

Education Standard


Chairman Arndt stated that the Board will continue to have challenges regarding the educational standard and how we determine equivalency. 
       Chairman Arndt also brought up the possibility of revising the requirements for category (d). He believes that Maryland is out of line with others states and the NCEES Model Law. Mr. Harclerode stated he would like to require that candidates applying under category (d) have an engineering degree and eight years of engineering work experience.  Chairman Arndt stated that he was open to requiring a degree or passing of the Fundamentals of Engineering exam.  Mr. Scheffey will find out MSPE’s position on this issue.  Mr. Mongan stated that a committee which includes members of engineering societies will be necessary to get legislation drafted.  Chairman Arndt wants to work with MSPE and other engineering organizations to determine if the Board wants to go forward with proposing revisions to the requirements and believes moving forward on this issue will make our licensees more competitive with licensees in other states. 
CPC COMMITTEE REPORT 


Motion (V) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously

carried to approve the CPC provider application of the Joyce Agency.  
REPORT FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 


Mr. Long stated he will be interviewing applicants on June 26, 2018 for the investigator position and hopes to have the position filled in early July 2018.  He also mentioned 44 applications were submitted for the Assistant Executive Director’s position. 


Mr. Long proposed a regulatory change.  He suggested the deadline for the submission of PE exam applications be eliminated.  Chairman Arndt stated the Board must take into consideration that some exams are only offered on a fixed date and that logistical issues must be considered.

REPORT FROM BOARD COUNSEL 


Chairman Arndt stated no comments were received during the comment period for the proposed changes to the digital signatures regulations.  
Motion (VI) was made by Chairman Arndt, seconded by Mr. Harclerode, and unanimously carried to accept the proposed changes to the digital signature regulations. 



Chairman Arndt stated Ms. Trust asked him to remind the Board members of ethics and perception issues. 



CORRESPONDENCE
Email from Keith Riniker regarding Digital Signatures and Control of Documents



The Board received an email from Keith Riniker dated June 4, 2018 with questions about digital signatures and control of documents.  He wanted to know when plans are prepared by multiple persons should only the title sheet of the plan set be signed or should each sheet be signed by the engineer that prepared it. The Board agreed that each engineer must sign and seal the plan sheet that they prepared.  Mr. Riniker also wanted to know what laws, rules, regulations or other methods are in place to ensure that the drawing is not changed or altered in any way. The Board stated if changes are made the original, the engineer must be informed and that this is covered in regulation on the Code of Ethics. 
Email from Scott Rockwell regarding Teaching Experience



The Board received an email from Scott Rockwell dated June 6, 2018.  He is applying for the October 2018 PE exam and wanted to use teaching of an engineering subject toward the work experience requirement.  He is teaching undergraduate courses in Fire Protection Engineering Technology and was concerned he may not get credit for that teaching experience.  The website states the Board may count teaching experience as work experience if the applicant has taught a course in a college or university offering an engineering curriculum that is approved by the Board. 

 
Chairman Arndt stated the threshold is the same as any other program and it will depend on the course being taught.  He stated the courses should be level 300-400 engineering courses.
Ms. Courtney will respond to Mr. Rockwell.

Email from John Philistine regarding Operating an Engineering Consulting Business



The Board received an email from John Philistine dated June 7, 2018 regarding obtaining an engineering license and operating an engineering consulting business.  Mr. Philistine mentioned he is a mechanical engineer whose research and development, design and systems engineering experience is in demand.  He currently works for the Federal Government, Department of Defense.  Mr. Philistine stated that if the services he offers require certification then he would subcontract out to a firm with a licensed PE. 



The Board mentioned that “engineering” is a protected word in this state and if engineering services are being offered he must have a Maryland licensed Professional Engineer on staff.   The Board also mentioned there is an exemption for manufacturing and fabrication.  
APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


 There were 55 applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer records, that were administratively approved for licensure.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED
 FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, OCTOBER 26, 2018


Adeyemi A. Adesina






Atm K. Islam





Bryan M. Augustine






Matthew M. Karim



Christina L. Brabham






Zackary R. Kennett



Michael A. Brown







Islam Khallaf



Benjamin R. Burns






Christopher G. Lazration



Agder I. Colon Mercado





Amanda K. Lafleur



Terrance D. Cox







Tae H. Lee



Mazen E. Dawoud







Matthew D. Leyden



Benjamin A. Dedjoe






Daniel S. Lookenbill



Mitchell D. Dillon







Kuan Li



Kyle J. Hughes







Yeonhee Kim

APPLICATIONS APPROVED
 FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, OCTOBER 26, 2018 (Cont’d)



Joshua D. Markle






Bruce E. Sykes




Henock T. Mengiste





Dominic M. Taglione



Qasim F. Mirza






Matthew A. Taylor



David K. Mitchell






Misgana G. Tessema



Abrahim A. Morjana





Amit Thakkar



Lindsay M. Ondrako





James C. Thomas



Jeremy Payne







James Turcotte



David a. Rockwood





Jacob I. Watkins



Laura M. Rogers






Jeremy K. Weber



Daniel J. Rutherford





Shawn T. Webster



Agm Sahin







John Wilson



Philip H. Sewell






Petros F. Woldemariam



John M. Sundy






Sarah H. Woo
      Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Rickert and unanimously carried to deny two applicants for an Engineer-In-Training certificate because they did not meet the education standard and to deny three applicants for the Principles and Practice of Engineering exam for an insufficient amount of engineering work experience.
OTHER BUSINESS



The next Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 9, 2018. 
ADJOURNMENT 


Motion (VIII) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:40 a.m.
__________  With Corrections
      _____x_____  Without Corrections


Signed by:  Steven Arndt, Board Chairman


Dated:  July 12, 2018









